

# 'Learning and Growing Together' December 2024 Newsletter



It has been another busy month, there have been many visits taking place- the Year 6 Pupils visited The Imperial war Museum in Manchester which complemented the learning linked to World War 2.



We have taken part in many celebrations. The members of the Collective Worship team have participated in The Remembrance parade. And they then went to the Memorial gates to lay a wreath as well as laying a wreath in St Oswald's Church. We held our very own service dedicated to remembrance-remembering loved ones who have lost their lives in conflicts both conflicts happening

now and in the World Wars, as well as remembering loved ones in our communities and people who are close to us.









The Charities Committee on the School Council have been amazing at organising the Shoe Box Appeal across school. Thank you for all of your generosity. We have so many donations of shoe boxes. What a wonderful achievement. 37 boxes created to support

children who perhaps are not as fortunate as ourselves.

The Charity Committee also wanted us all to wear unusual hats on Friday  $15^{th}$  for Children in Need. This raised £165.44 for Children in need.

## The School Day

Doors will open at 8.45 am Children will be able to come into school at 8.45am.

All doors and Playground gates will close at 8.55am. Registers will be taken between 8.55 and 9am. If your child comes in after 8.55 am they need to be taken to Miss Simons in the school Office. Learning will begin at 9am. The end of the day is 3.15pm

We would advise that due to congestion on the playground and the sheer number of pupils we have that you remain considerate and patient around the school gates. If you have a child in Key Stage 2 you may continue with the arrangement of meeting near the church as this also gives your child independence when leaving school. Children in year 5 and 6 are able to walk home on their own (or walk to a specific meeting point) if this is going to happen we will need confirmation and an MS Teams form will be sent out at the beginning of the academic year in relation to this

We would suggest that when picking up your child you pick up your youngest child first.

Staff will not be able to answer the doors after this time due to the fact they will be taking the register. We have an Open Door Policy, if you have any queries or would like to speak to your child's class teacher then there is more time at the end of the day; alternatively you are able to make an appointment with your child's class teacher, or Mrs Wood, to discuss anything confidentially.

### Staffing;

Following on from a successful interview process we would like to share that we have appointed the teacher who will be working alongside Mrs Morgan in Year 5. Mrs Foster comes with years of experience and has already visited school and got to know the children. She will be working Monday and Tuesday and Mrs Morgan will be working Wednesday to Friday.

The Year three teacher will be Mr Allen who will be replacing Mrs Peach whilst she goes on Maternity leave.

Contacting Staff: Staff will respond to emails between 8am and 5pm. Please allow 24 hours for an email response. If you wish to contact a member of staff or arrange an appointment please contact the school office who will arrange with the class teacher for a convenient time to meet.

#### Uniform:

Uniform is available to purchase in school. Please ensure you label everything!!!!
Our expectation is that you wear the full school uniform- no black skirts, shorts or trousers. Boots are not to be worn to school.

PE Kits- Our expectation is that the school PE Kit is worn to school- No colourful leggings, football shorts or other sports gear. If pupils do not come in the correct kit we will provide spares and ask them to change.

We do have a range of pre-loved clothes which we can provide for families if you require.

Please do not allow your child to wear jewellery to school. They will be asked to remove jewellery and place it in an envelope for safe keeping. If a child has their ears pierced and they are in KS2 studs can be worn, if they are in KS1 or EYFS no piercings are permitted.

## Safeguarding

The Designated Safeguarding Lead at St Oswald's is Mrs Wood; Mrs Mansfield is the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead. If you have any concerns that a child is suffering or at risk then please call Starting Point on 01629 533190/01629 535353

## Online Safety

For Parents - Roblox Major Safety Updates.

Last week Roblox, the game used by 90 million people daily, announced some major updates which are available to users and parents. The rollout has already started and will be fully implemented by March 2025. These safety updates include:

- Limits to how children under 13 can communicate.
- Parental controls accessible from the parents phone rather from the child's device (remote management).

See an explanation of all the new features visit the Roblox website HERE.

You can also see the full guide to Roblox parental controls on the Internet Matters website HERE.

#### For Parents - Second-Hand Devices Guide

Often when children get their first or subsequent devices, particularly mobile phones, it's a hand-me-down, for example when a parent gets a new device on contract. This can be a real positive, mobile devices are very expensive and the latest/greatest devices often have very limited additional functionality over older devices.

But it's really important these devices are configured correctly for younger users. thankfully Internet Matters have a full guide to help parents navigate all the different features and settings, plus how to choose the right second-hand device, safety concerns and much more.

All information and guidance can be found HERE.

#### Our Curriculum

Our curriculum, is underpinned by the school vision- 'Learning and Growing Together' 'We nurture the tiny seeds to grow into the mighty tree as Jesus describes in the Kingdom of Heaven' This is the aim of all of the staff at St Oswald's ensuring that we nurture all talents and develop the children's skills and knoweldge through the curriculum- enriching and providing a wide range of experiences.

#### Travelling to school

The beginning and end of the school days are extremely busy on Mayfield Road outside school. Please think very carefully where you park. It is safer to arrive 5 minutes early and park away from the school gates and walk the last 5 minutes to school. You will have noticed that there are signs outside school restricting parking and this will be monitored by the Traffic Warden. Our motto is 'Park

Away Stride Today!' Where possible please walk, scoot or cycle to school. During September you are able to park in the carparks in Ashbourne for free after 2pm with your Derbyshire dales parking disc displayed. If you have an Ashbourne residents badge you are able to park in the Leisure centre car park from 2pm without paying which is just a short 5 minute walk then to school.

#### Attendance

The register is taken between 8.55-9am. If your child comes to school after this time they will be marked as late.

Attendance at school is crucial- every day your child misses equates to lost learning. If your child is unwell then please contact the school office on the first day of absence. The phones will be manned from 8am. Please email the school office if your child is unwell not the class teacher; info@st-oswalds.derbyshire.sch.uk

If Miss Simons or Mrs Waring have not heard from you regarding your child's absence by 9.00am then they will call you. The Attendance policy is on the school website. Holidays are **not** permitted during term time. There is a monthly reward system for attendance.

This link is very good if you are not sure about what to do if your child is unwell; Is my child too ill for school? - NHS (www.nhs.uk)

We have had a huge number of pupils receive 100% attendance awards in September and October as well as children receiving star stamps for their books when they have had between 98% and 10% for the half term. Well done everyone!

#### Parent Pay;

Please check your child's Parent Pay account and ensure any outstanding bills are paid.

#### Fruit in school

Fruit in school is free for Key Stage 1 children. We ask that children try the fruit and have a single piece if they are not keen. In Key Stage 2 the children



can bring in a healthy snack to school- fresh fruit/vegetables, etc. (No nuts due to allergies and no pepperoni sticks, no items wrapped in wrappers, etc.) We are a health promoting school and we have pupils who have allergies therefore we need to be mindful of what we bring into school

#### Keeping Healthy

Keep an eye on the medicine Policy and the list of Ailments and what to do which is detailed on the school website.

#### Governors

We have Two vacancies! Pleas ehave a look yourself or pass onto members of our community who you think may be interested or would be good within this role.

Are you passionate about education and making a difference in your local community? St Oswald's Governing Board is seeking a dedicated and enthusiastic individual to join our Governing Board.

We have two vacancies; Co-opted Governor and LA Governor.

You will play a vital role in shaping the strategic direction of our school ensuring the best outcomes for our children and supporting the leadership team. Co-opted Governors are chosen for their skills and expertise which complement our already strong Governing Board.

We are looking for someone who

- Has a commitment to improving education for all children.
- Can bring professional skills or life experience to support the boards' work (e.g.) finance, HR, education, law, business or community engagement.
- can dedicate time to meetings- 2 Full Governing board meetings per full term and engage in training.
- Is a team player and has the ability to challenge and support.

## What's in it for you?

- The opportunity to make a difference in the lives of young people
- Develop skills in strategic planning, leadership and teamwork.
- Access to governor training and networking opportunities

No previous governance experience is required.

To express your interest please contact Mrs Wood on <u>Rebeccaw158@st-oswalds.derbyshire.sch.uk</u> Or Mrs Lofts (Clerk to Governors) on <u>joannal@st-oswalds.derbyshire.sch.uk</u>

#### Reading and Homework

We ask that you read with your child daily- 10 minutes a day is crucial in developing your child's love of reading and stamina. Reading books are changed twice a week and your child will be heard read up to three times a week individually and during Guided Group reading sessions. Star stamps are given and

Classroom Values

We treat each other with dignity.

- We listen and respect each other's points of view and opinions.
- We treat each other as we wish to be treated with compassion.
- We work together to make decisions.
  - We celebrate our uniqueness.
- We persevere in all we do listening to instructions.
- We stand up for what is right.

the new Reading Reward system is working very well. We have started to hand out

lots of the Bronze badge Reading Awards- Well done to those children who have achieved this!



Homework will be sent out weekly. The amount of homework increases as your child moves through the school. All homework will be linked to the learning your child will be doing in class. Our Homework policy is on our website if you would like to find out more.

#### Helping in school

If you would be interested in helping in school; listening to children read helping in

lessons and supporting the school in any way then please drop us an email or pop and see Mrs Wood or one of the class teachers. If you are interested in helping or you have a relative that is interested in helping then we would love to have you be part of the team.

Our Golden Rules and Classroom Values

We have extremely high expectations of behaviour within the school. We expect every child to follow the School Values in respect of behaviour.

#### Values Corner

This term we will be revisiting our school's core values and then thinking about Compassion what that means as we are in the season of advent.

<u>Spare Clothes</u>- If like me you have had a bit of a sort out prior to Father Christmas visiting, we would really love to have any spare girls or boys pants or socks that your child has grown out of- please pass on any spares to your child's class teacher. Many thanks!

#### Clubs and Activities in school

You asked we listened;

We have a number of clubs and activities held within school.

Ukelele Club: drop-in club for Y4, Y5, Y6 on Tuesday lunchtimes.(free)

Gardening Club: every Tuesday morning this is free of charge

Coding Club: Thursday lunchtimes for Y4, Y5, Y6 (free)

Five Star Singers: Wednesdays 3:30-4:10pm at the church (free)

Instrumental lessons: Monday afternoons with the woodwind teacher (£10/£5)

Performing Arts Club Monday and Thursday after school (Paid)

Spring Term we will be beginning an exercise fitness class on a Wednesday (paid)

Unfortunately Primary Stars could no longer continue with a club as not enough children attended so it wasn't viable for them.

#### Dates for the term ahead;

Half term	
Monday 2 <sup>nd</sup> December	Advent Service at St Oswald's for pupils only.
Tuesday 3 <sup>rd</sup> December	Year 3 visit St Oswald's
Friday 6 <sup>th</sup> December	Christmas Jumper day- Bring in a gift for the Tombola

	Christmas Jumper Day
Tuesday 10 <sup>th</sup> December	Year 3 visit St Oswald's Church as part of the curriculum  Year 5& 6 Basketball tournament QEG's
Wednesday 11 <sup>th</sup> December	School Christmas Lunch
Thursday 12 <sup>th</sup> December	3.30pm Christmas Fair - Come and Join us for a sprinkle of Christmas Magic
Tuesday 17 <sup>th</sup> December	EYFS & KS1 Christmas Nativity
Wednesday 18 <sup>th</sup> December	EYFS & KS1 Christmas Nativity
Thursday 19 <sup>th</sup> December	EYFS & KS1 Christmas Nativity
Friday 20 <sup>th</sup> December	Carols in Church 9.15am
	Christmas party and Christmas Lunch

Last Day of the school Term

Christmas Holiday Period

Monday 6th January 2025 this is an INSET day.

Children return to school on Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> January